From:

Sent: 27 May 2019 22:42
To: Planning
Subject: reference 2019/2375/P

Regarding the application to convert the Rosslyn Hill Police Station into a school for Abacus Belsize School | wish to
object for the following reasons:

1. There are already far too many schools in the NW3 area

2. This location is out of the catchment area for Belsize

3. Despite their assurances of no cars being used to bring children to the school it is inevitable that some will
be used as there is no way of regulating them, causing even more mayhem at school run time

4. The noise and disturbance from even more children at these times is highly undesirable especially with the
existing amount of traffic and pollution therefrom.

5. The former Police station is a Grade Il listed building and should not have additional structures added to it

6. Camden Schools already have falling attendance rolls with one in particular likely to close through lack of
intake, and therefore the pupils from Abacus should be accommodated elsewhere where there is still space

7. A private school should not be allowed to take over a listed building for profit when other schools and
places are available in a rapidly declining child population in the area.
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